RECEIVED

November 27, 2023
REGION OF PEEL
OFFICE OF THE REGIONAL CLERK

From: Minister of Infrastructure < Minister. MOI@ontario.ca>

Sent: November 27, 2023 12:05 PM

To: lannicca, Nando < nando.iannicca@peelregion.ca >

Cc: Sheref.Sabawy@pc.ola.org; Graham.McGregor@pc.ola.org; Rudy.Cuzzetto@pc.ola.org
Subject: A Message from the Parliamentary Assistant to the Minister of Infrastructure

CAUTION: EXTERNAL MAIL. DO NOT CLICK ON LINKS OR OPEN ATTACHMENTS YOU DO NOT TRUST.

Nando lannicca Regional Chair Region of Peel nando.iannicca@peelregion.ca Dear Nando lannicca:	REFERRAL TO
	RECOMMENDED
	DIRECTION REQUIRED
	RECEIPT RECOMMENDED ✓

On behalf of the Ministry of Infrastructure, I would like to thank you for attending the 2023 Association of Municipalities of Ontario Conference. It was a pleasure to meet with you and your delegation.

I am following up on the discussion regarding sustainable and timely infrastructure investments, concerns regarding the Region of Peel's infrastructure deficit, and the impact that high inflation has on funding.

Thank you for sharing your updates on Bill 112 and the dissolution of Peel Region. As well, thank you for sharing your thoughts on implementing funding programs using an allocation model to distribute funds expeditiously, and revisiting transfer payment agreement terms and conditions to allow for more relaxed parameters that align with infrastructure planning and implementation timelines. I understand that your region has already received funding through the Investing in Canada Infrastructure Program (ICIP) and that you are still experiencing challenges with capital costs.

I understand the pressure the region is facing. Currently, the ministry does not have any intakes under ICIP to support funding requests. The federal funding under ICIP has been fully allocated, and Minister Surma has been calling on the federal government to continue supporting the sustainability and growth of critical infrastructure in Ontario through a new round of federal-provincial infrastructure funding. Our government has re-iterated its infrastructure priorities are to protect, support and build communities. This includes critical infrastructure for all municipalities to be able to fund road, water, sewer, and other housing-enabling infrastructure that our growing communities need.

Additionally, the Ontario Community Infrastructure Fund (OCIF) provides eligible municipalities with funding to repair and rehabilitate core infrastructure including road, bridge, water, wastewater and stormwater projects. Recipients may accumulate their annual grant funding for up to five years to address eligible larger projects to renew and rehabilitate core infrastructure.

The region may also consider exploring the Infrastructure Ontario (IO) Loan Program, which offers affordable, long-term fixed-rate loans to help municipalities, universities and other eligible public sector partners renew and build Ontario's public infrastructure.

For more information on eligible projects and IO Loan Program contacts for your region, please visit IO's Infrastructure Lending webpage: https://www.infrastructureontario.ca/en/what-we-do/infrastructure-lending.

The government has one of the most ambitious capital plans in Ontario's history. Thousands of infrastructure projects are being planned or are under construction across Ontario. As outlined in the 2023 Budget, we have \$185 billion in planned investments over the next decade – including \$20.7 billion in 2023–24 to support priority projects such as transit, highways, schools, hospitals, and long-term care.

Ontario recognizes that upgrading community infrastructure is vital to support a growing population and to provide dependable services people rely on, and that the need for municipal infrastructure investment is far from fully met. We encourage all municipalities to call on the federal government to request more infrastructure funding to help address local needs of municipalities across the province.

Thank you again for meeting with myself and the Ministry of Infrastructure. I look forward to continuing to work with you in the future.

Sincerely,

Amarjot Sandhu Parliamentary Assistant to the Honourable Kinga Surma, Minister of Infrastructure

cc: Sheref Sabawy, MPP, Mississauga - Erin Mills Graham McGregor, MPP, Brampton North Rudy Cuzzetto, MPP, Mississauga - Lakeshore

Confidentiality Warning: This e-mail contains information intended only for the use of the individual(s) named above. If you have received this e-mail in error, we would appreciate it if you could advise us through the Minister's website at www.ontario.ca/page/ministry-infrastructure and destroy all copies of this message. Thank you.